

## SACRED HEART SCHOOL

Box 10, 3900 Arthur Drive, Delta, BC V4K 3N5 (604) 946-2611, https://shsdelta.ca

Dear Sacred Heart Community,

On behalf of our Parish Education Committee, I would like to cordially welcome you to the 30<sup>th</sup> Annual Dinner Dance and Auction.

Any event of this magnitude would not be possible without the hard work and dedication of so many people, but I would like to especially thank Sarah Fuerniss, the organizing committee, and our many private and business donors for their commitment to this event and the Sacred Heart community. I would also like to thank and honour our priests, Fr. Francis Galvan, Fr. Michael Martell and Fr. Leo Cameron for their continued dedication to the spiritual well-being of our community.

While many deserve thanks for making this day possible, I would like to particularly honour and welcome two special guests, Gene Cyr and Ron Trepanier, who along with Mike Osborne were instrumental in the efforts to build our new school. We are forever grateful to you for your dedication to our Sacred Heart community. We are truly blessed to have you here with us tonight.

As we celebrate tonight and look back at the past 30 years of this event and the first 100 years of our parish community, I'm reminded of our school's annual focus: "What do you want of me Lord?" Sacred Heart is an amazing community and a fabulous school, but what sets us apart is our commitment to the spiritual growth of our community and, most importantly; our children. It is my prayer that we continue to not only challenge our children academically in our next 100 years, but more importantly, develop them spiritually into a lifelong relationship with Jesus Christ. Your presence here tonight will allow for the continued support of future generations of Saints. May God bless your generosity.

Yours in Christ,

Tim Dumas
Sacred Heart Parish Education Committee